
March Club Meeting

What luck. 43 members arrived in
convoy  at  Christine  and  John's
garden in full sunshine against all
BOM predictions of rain, rain and
more  main.  The  first  item  was
enjoying  morning  tea  and coffee
accompanied  by  scones,  cakes
and slices provided by committee

members. After that President Lynne opened the meeting where the usual reports
were  read.  Lynne  asked  for  members  to  help  with  the  40th anniversary  lunch
planning  and  Annette  Cave  gave  a  brief  outline  of  the  proposed  visit  to  the
Governor General's garden in Canberra. Full details of the proposed visit can be

read  below  and  on  our  website.  We  had  three  raffle
winners; Helen Bradley, Margo Breeze and Lynne Howe.
Christine  and  John  both  gave  brief  speeches  on  their
motives,  means  and  methods  in  developing  and
maintaining  their  garden.  Next,  members  wandered
around the garden, some on their own and others guided
by either John or Christine. John apologises to those who
participated iin the treasure hunt by not telling everyone

there  was  not  a  prize  and  it  was  jjust  a  fun  exercise  to  make  the  walk  more
interesting.
Then the best part, Annette had provided all the necessities for a BBQ lunch of
sausages, rolls and coleslaw, professionally cooked by herself, Iris and Di. But then
the luck ran out and it started to rain. Some members headed home while others
settled in under the cover of the garage. It seems an enjoyable day was had by all.
Many thanks to the excellent organisation by Annette Cave.


